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a. 

Let’s Talk!!!! 
 

This school year is rapidly moving forward – “faster than a speeding bullet”.  We  
are already on the cusp of the second nine weeks.  Our teachers have worked  
untiringly to support our students during the first semester.  Because we have  
changed the rigor of our instruction in the classroom and are better preparing students  
for the upcoming state examination, some of our students’ grades may not be as parents  
expect them to be.  Parents may be accustomed to having their child make all A marks, but they may 
have earned a B because of the rigor of instruction.  Please know that this is an effort to assure that 
when children are being assessed for the State MAP exam, they will be ready and equipped with the 
knowledge and skills to score proficient and/or advanced on the test.   
 
 

We met with 4th and 5th grade parents recently and discussed the MAP test results.  Please know that the 
rating scale is 1 – 5.  Even though your child may have scored a 3, which is passing, the only recognized 
score is the 4 (Proficient) and the 5 (Advanced). If you have further questions regarding this MAP test 
and any of your child’s data, please contact the school. 
 
 

I am excited about this year and the progress that we are making towards meeting our vision; that is, to 
become a “Successful” (or above) rated school.  A successful school will carry a rating of “C”.  Of course, 
we strive to become an “Exemplary” school, but we have to take it one step at a time. 
 
 

Please see our calendar and make plans to participate in all the activities that we have upcoming. 
 

 

 

Barbara C. Akon 
 

Principal 

 

Principal 

 

 

 

I am enjoying getting to know your children.  As always, I and our dedicated staff are eager to 

help your children reach new levels of success. We, at A. W. James Elementary School, value 

collaboration with parents and the community here in Drew. Your questions, comments, and 

ideas are always welcomed as we look to continually improve and evolve with the world around 

us.  

 

Many activities are taking place in September as we get the year off to a great start.  We really 

want to make sure that you feel that you are a part of AWJ. Recently we met our grandparents 

and we had quite a few to show up.  We thank Mr. Richard Coleman, Aiden Moore’s grandfather, 

for his comments and his willingness to work with the school to help all children.   

 

We have been testing students so that we may be able to see where they are academically so that 

we may set goals and help them move towards those goals.  We are so excited to know that 



 

A.W. James' grandparents 

displayed their superhero 

powers as they showed their 

support on grandparent's day.  

After the program, grandparents 

were allowed to visit the 

classrooms. 

The parents of A.W. James 

show off their   superhero 

powers as they attend the 

first PTO meeting of the year.  

The meeting was sponsored 

by parent liaison Glendia 

Mason. 

A.W. James held an election to nominate Mr. & Miss A.W. James 2016-17.  Candidates were asked to give 

a speech to an audience of 3rd - 5th grade students and teachers.  The candidates for Miss A.W. James 

were Kimorrie Burchfield,  Ariel Nelson, Alexis Parker, Takyra Robinson, Tymeriah Rainey, Michel 

Vanderford, and Andrea Watkins.  Ty'darrius Applewhite was the only candidate who stepped up to the 

plate for the title of Mr. A.W. James. 



 

4th & 5th grade students 

were invited by city officials 

to join in the activities 

commemorating the heroes 

who lost their lives on 

9/11/01.   

We would like to 

thank the Mayor and 

everyone who took 

part in getting our 

students involved! 

Pre-K through 5th grade classes kicked off Carrying 

the torch for AR by creating signs to encourage 

students to read.  After creating the signs, the 

classes participated in a parade  to begin a year of 

success in Accelerated Reading.  Great Job! 



  

The 5th grade students of A.W. James took a trip 

to the Museum of Natural Science in Jackson, 

MS.   They were given the opportunity to be 

inspired by the natural world show cased in the 

Museum's permanent and special exhibits. 

Parent liaison, Glendia Mason, hosted an Abuse 

Workshop at A.W. James.  Her speakers included 

Drew's Chief of Police, Mr. Terry Tyler, Mrs. Gloria 

Hayes, from Sunflower County Sheriff's Department, 

and  A.W. James' Counselor, Anwar Carter who spoke 

on different types of abuse.  PTO President and Vice 

President, Sandra Brewer and Veronica Burchfield 

helped Mrs. Mason to open the workshop with Parent 

Ice Breakers. 


